
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents and carers, 

Welcome to week 10!  
Today at St Monica’s we are celebrating a milestone for 
Kindergarten. Today they have been at school for 100 days. To 
celebrate they have dressed as 100 year old’s, they have 
considered what it would be like to be 100, counted to 100 in a 

variety of ways and shared 
their 100 days of learning 
with their parents, 
grandparents, family and 
friends. I wonder where 
these bright young learners will be in 100 years and how 
they will share their talents and knowledge with the 
community? 

  

  
Yesterday I also had the privilege to accompany Makalya (Stage 
3) to the local radio station (Pulse FM) to discuss the Woolworths 
Junior Landcare Grant that she successfully applied for earlier 
this year. This was a further opportunity for Makayla to speak 
about what she has learned and the importance of ‘having a go’ 
and taking opportunities when you can to make a difference. 
Makayla’s example has encouraged others in the school to also 
act upon their ideas. Makayla is a great role model to others and 
a wonderful example of the values we encourage and nurture at 
St Monica’s. 
  
 
 
Last week we participated in our first athletics carnival for 3 years. On a perfect sunny day the 
children, supported by their teachers and spectators ran, jumped and cheered each other on. 
It was fantastic to see the joy on the children's faces as they helped each other achieve their 
best and spurred each other on. Everyone was included! Thank you St Monica’s for the high 
level of sportsmanship shown and we know that those who go on to the zone will continue to 
represent the school well. Best of luck to all our competitors. 

  
Our awards for the winning house, age 
champions and event winners will be 
presented at our assembly this Friday. 

  
Wishing you a wonderful holiday ahead 

Mrs Melissa Beggs 

Principal 
  

"How marvellous it would be if, at the end of the day, each of us could say: today I 
 have performed an act of charity towards others! ” 

Pope Francis@Pontifex 
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What’s Happening at St Monica’s… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students who 
have joined our group of children who have 
completed the 2022 reading challenge. A special 
note to Ava Pedersen who was our first girl at St 
Monica’s to complete the challenge. Well done 
Ava! 
Kindergarten - Ava Pedersen, Casey Pereira, 
Charlotte Taylor, Amy Satara, Joaquin Cuello, 
Connor Moulton 
Stage 1 - Ella Bridges 
Stage 2 - Jake Moulton 
Stage 3 - Harrison Moulton 
 

Don’t forget that the holidays are a great time to sit and read and complete the challenge. We are working 
towards our first class to complete the challenge their reward is a mufti day. 
 

Remember all participants are able to read 5 free choice books as well as the books from the lists. 
So what are you waiting for?? 
Let’s get reading! 
 

Remember…. 
Please see your teacher if you have misplaced your login details. 
For further information, please visit the PRC website.  
Parents can access the 202 booklist at the following address,  
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/booklist/home.html 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Diary Dates 

Wed June 28 Stage 3 Boys Soccer Gala Day 

Thurs Jun 30 Stop Work Action- Limited Supervision Only  

Fri Jul 1 School Assembly 2.15pm 
Last Day of Term 2 

Mon Jul 18 PUPIL FREE DAY 

Tues Jul 19 Students return for Term 3 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/booklist/home.html


SPORTS NEWS 

 
Congratulations to our Stage 3 Soccer Girls who had a wonderful day at the Soccer Gala Day last 
Wednesday. They showed great sportsmanship and gave it their best all day, finishing first in their pool. 
There will be a presentation this Friday, 1st July at the School Assembly, where the girls and boys will be 
congratulated and display their medals.  Parents are very welcome to come and join us for this.  

 

    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Good Luck to the Stage 3 boys who are attending the Soccer Gala Day tomorrow. 
 

 
Good Luck to the boys who are trailling for the Parramatta Diocesan Cricket team 
today.  

 

Congratulations to Eli L, Zac W and Max T who have been selected to play in the 
Hawkesbury Rep Cricket Side.  

 

 

Parish News 

Communion Notice 

First Eucharist enrolment forms are now available in the church and Enrolment Ceremonies are at every 
mass on the weekend of 16th & 17th July. 

 

Uniform Update 

There has been a price increase for our school bags. Large Bags are now $55 and Medium size bags are 
now $50. 

 
 
 

 
Our next meeting for our P & F will be held on Tuesday 
26th July at 7pm in the library. 
Please come along and be a part of this wonderful group 
supporting our school. 
If you cannot attend in person a zoom invitation will be 
sent early in Term 3 when we return to school and you can 
attend virtually. 

 
 

 



 

APPLE MUFFINS 
Easy / 0:10 Prep / 0:20 Cook / Makes 12 

Ingredients 

• 1 3/4 cups self-raising flour sifted 

• 1/3 cup sugar 
• 3/4 cup milk 

• 2 eggs 
• 50 g butter melted 
• 200 g canned pie apple 

• 2 tbs cinnamon sugar 

Method 

1. Mix milk, eggs and butter together. 
2. In a separate bowl, combine flour, sugar and apple. 
3. Add milk, egg and butter mixture. Stir until mixture is well combined. 
4. Pour mixture into greased muffin pans. 
5. Dust tops with cinnamon sugar. 
6. Bake at 200C for about 20 minutes. 

It’s Back!! Motiv8 Sports Clinic- Week 2 Term 3 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 


